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31st May 2021

Dear Parents/Carers of Year 11 students,

I am sorry to inform you that I have been notified of a positive Covid-19 case, which has been confirmed by a PCR test, for a student in year 11.

I have also been notified of other, potentially positive cases, indicated by the Lateral Flow Test, but am awaiting confirmation once the PCR results are received.

I am unable to confirm the identities of the specific students, due to GDPR regulations.  However, as all Year 11 students were in close proximity on Friday 28th May, during their leavers’ celebrations, this unfortunately means that they will now be required to self-isolate for 10 days, in accordance with Government guidance.

The first symptoms were noticed by the students in question on Thursday 27th May.  Therefore all students will need to self-isolate until Sunday 6th June 2021.
I would strongly advise all students to continue to test and if positive request a PCR test to confirm and please do let me know on: ebaker@ormistonriversacademy.co.uk
At the moment the positive case is not impacting on other year groups so this is limited to Year 11 currently.
I realise that this will be particularly disappointing and difficult news at the start of the half-term break, but it is vital that we all continue to follow the guidance to ensure the safety and well-being of all.
Further information on self-isolation can be found at: www.gov.uk/covid-19.

Yours faithfully,
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Mrs Emma Baker

Principal
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